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Overview
This was the second full year of the Faculty Senate Environment and Planning Committee.  In 2011, the Committee was created from the Preserve Committee and the ad hoc Committee for Building and the Environment, which had been formed by a joint 2006 agreement between the university president, provost, and the chair of the Faculty Senate.  The Committee continued its efforts to promote communication between faculty and administrators on issues pertaining to the university's buildings and environments through recommended motions, participation on building committees, and involvement, more generally, in university-wide discussions on the physical environment. 

At the October 3, 2012 meeting, Committee members voted unanimously to have John Stuart serve his second consecutive year as chair (his seventh year, when counting his service on the former ad hoc Building and Environment Committee) and Roberto Rovira to serve his second consecutive year as associate (formerly “vice”) chair of the Committee.

Although a Preserve Subcommittee was not formed this year, Joel Heinen continued to work with Ryan Vogel throughout the year on issues related to the Preserve. 
Committee Meetings

The committee met seven times between October 3, 2012 and April 22, 2013.  All approved meeting minutes may be found on the Faculty Senate website.

Committee Members and Attendance
Constance Bates, Department of Management and International Business
present: 6 meetings;  absent: 1 meeting 
Yong Cai, Department of Chemistry 
present: 5 meetings;  absent: 2 meetings 

Peter Craumer, Department of Global and Sociocultural Studies 

present: 7 meetings;  absent: 0 meetings  

Hector Fuentes, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering

present: 5 meetings;  absent: 2 meetings 

Joel Heinen, Department of Earth and Environment

present: 0 meetings;  absent: 7 meetings 

Roberto Rovira, Department of Landscape Architecture

present: 7 meetings;  absent: 0 meetings 

John Stuart, committee chair, Department of Architecture

present: 7 meetings;  absent: 0 meetings 

Ex-Officio Members of the Committee

The work of the committee is greatly enhanced by the expertise and points of view of its ex-officio members.  Ex-officio members are to be invited to each meeting and encouraged to participate in Committee discussions.  This year, ex-officio memberships were granted to the following individuals:

Carrie Kashar, Assistant Director of the Office of University Sustainability 

Ryan Vogel, Preserve Manager 

Tony Vu, University Treasurer 

Bob Griffith, Director of Planning, Facilities Management 

Guests of the Committee 

In order to enhance communication between faculty, staff, and administrators at FIU, and to increase awareness of the committee’s mission and vision, members met with the following individuals during the year:

John Cal, Associate VP, Facilities Management
C. Delano Gray, Chair, Faculty Senate

Pablo Haspel (’12), President Student Government Council, BBC

Kenneth Jessell, CFO and Senior Vice President for Finance and Administration 
Steven Moll, Vice Provost for Biscayne Bay Campus

James Wassenaar, Executive Director, Student Affairs Operations and Auxiliary Services

Selected Topics and Projects Undertaken by the Committee

Listed below are a few of the major topics addressed by the committee. For more complete records of the discussion, please consult the committee meeting minutes on the Faculty Senate website. 
BBC 

Following the charge by Delano Gray, the committee focused much of its attentions and efforts on issues related to the BBC.  Long considered the “Environmental Campus,” this base for FIU in North Miami Beach has challenges related to matters of entrance and egress, campus development, and matters of environmental concern. BBC has the potential to become a model for future university development with the development of new projects, including the public/private RCCL facility, a facility for a MAST Academy, a new pier for research vessels, and an envisioning project for a new facility for the School of Journalism and Mass Communication. 
University Master Plan 

Several committee members participated this year in task forces related to the 2010-20 University Master Plan update.  The committee offered an opportunity to share findings and directions of the master plan with colleagues and to discuss them with Bob Griffith, who regularly attended Committee meetings in an ex-officio capacity and offered insight into the process. 
New Buildings on Campus

Reports on the progress of new buildings and additions to new buildings on campus were important components of the Committee’s work.  These included the new Science Classroom Building, the new Chiller Plant, the location of the Solar Decathlon House, the Stocker Astrophysics Center, the Hospitality Management Dining and Kitchen Facility, the Student Academic Support Center, Park View Housing, and Parking Garage 6.  There had been an ongoing request that more members of this Committee be invited to participate in the individual building committees on campus.  This could have been pursued with increasing vigor.   

FIU and its Neighbors

During numerous conversations over the course of the academic year, Committee members discussed FIU’s growing relationship with Sweetwater to the north, and with the Youth Fair to the south.  This included the private construction of housing across from PG-5 on MMC, an enhanced relationship with a pedestrian bridge to Sweetwater, the development of the 109th Avenue corridor, the design of advanced transportation-oriented designs for the FIU and Sweetwater, and the appropriate use of the Bird Basin Tract for Youth Fair activities.  

Office of University Sustainability

The role and growth of the Office of University Sustainability continued to be an area of discussion.  The office is clearly important to FIU’s continued participation in the American College and University Presidents Climate Change Commitment.  It plays a key role in developing and disseminating information about recycling on campus.  And once in its new home in the Solar Decathlon building, the office will serve as a laboratory for research on environmental systems as well as a new center for learning and discussion about environmental issues.  With the departure of Bill Foster, who was chair of the President’s Sustainability Committee, the committee discussed the role of that committee and suggested structures for leadership moving forward.
Environmental Preserve

The subject of the Preserve continued to be front and center of the committee work.  This was particularly true with the Park View Housing project well underway and the potential for student involvement in the Preserve as an important subject of conversation. 
Transportation
While parking and transportation are always important components of the committee deliberations, special attention was paid to issues of the entrance to BBC, the installation and the adjustment of traffic lights on campus, the issue of shaded and covered walkways to and between buildings, the future inclusion of parking/plug-in stations for electric cars and ways to enhance the use of public transportation.
Motions 

With BBC as the focus of the Committee’s work this semester, two motions were brought to the Steering Committee for consideration.  The motions were favorably reviewed, and after a series of minor revisions passed a vote of the Faculty Senate.  Peter Craumer and Roberto Rovira presented the motions to the senate.   
Motion 1

In light of the current 2010–2020 Master Planning process and the environmental focus of Biscayne Bay Campus, the Faculty Senate strongly supports any actions that the University can take to ensure that current established environmental, sustainability and safety goals, policies and practices are effectively addressed on all university properties.

Motion 2

Given concerns about the safety issues raised by the inadequacy of the existing entrance to the Biscayne Bay Campus, the Faculty Senate strongly supports President Rosenberg's initiative to create a secondary entrance to BBC or to find an appropriate solution to the existing problem.
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